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June 23, 2009 
 
Ariel Son 
Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Portland, OR  97232 
 
RE: Tariff 09-03 Docket No. 09-035-T03    Rocky Mountain Power is proposing changes to its   
      Schedule 135 to make it consistent with requirements set  
      forth by the Commission Order issued on February 12,  
      2009 under Docket No. 08-035-78 
Dear Ms. Son: 
 
  The Commission has reviewed the proposed tariff revisions transmitted with your Advice Letter 
No. 09-03 dated June 5, 2009. 
 
  The Division recommends the Commission accept the revisions in the above named tariff.  
However, the Division notes the February 12, 2009, Report and Order (“Report and Order”) in Docket 08-035-78, 
“In the Matter of the Consideration of Changes to Rocky Mountain Power’s Schedule No. 135 - Net Metering 
Service,” also directed the Company to update the avoided cost pricing in Schedule No. 37, “Avoided Cost 
Purchases from Qualifying Facilities” (“Schedule No. 37”), annually, concurrent with the approval and 
establishment of the FERC Form No. 1 method rates.  The Division indicates it is not aware that the Company has 
updated Schedule No. 37 rates.  Therefore, the Division recommends the Commission direct the Company to do so 
within fourteen calendar days of a Commission order in this docket. 
 
It was the intent of the Commission’s Report and Order to ensure not only that all of the pricing options available to 
non-residential net metering customers are updated annually at the same time, but also that Schedule No. 37 pricing 
would be updated so that large non-residential customers who may be considering net metering in the near future 
would have the necessary information to make an informed decision regarding whether or not to pursue net 
metering.  The pricing provided in Schedule No. 37 is a necessary part of that information.  
 
Now therefore, the revisions, with an effective date of July 1, 2009, have hereby been approved by the Commission.  
In accordance with our February 12, 2009, Report and Order we fully expect the Company to provide an updated 
Schedule No. 37 by July 1, 2009   
 
Sincerely, 
        
// Julie Orchard 
Commission Secretary

 


